Wexham Court Parish Council

Meeting off Full Council taking place at the Parish Hall Norway Drive

on Tuesday 12th July 2016, at 7.00 pm.

Name	Present	Not Present
Chairman Khan	Υ	
Vice Chairman Jarral		N
Councillor Akbar	Υ	
Councillor Aldridge (Robert)	Υ	
Councillor Aldridge (Patricia)	Y (late 8.05)	
Councillor Davies		N
Councillor Fayyaz	Υ	
Councillor Hussain	Y(left 8.10)	
Councillor Gahir	Y(left 7.30)	
Councillor Malik		N
Councillor Sohal	Υ	
The Clerk, Mr. Surinder	Υ	
Jabble		
RFO Tina Kellett	Υ	
Police Liaison	Υ	

S B Councillor Dar also present

144. To receive and Approve Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Councillor P Aldridge, Malik and Cllr Sadiq (SBC)

RESOLVED: Apologies accepted.

145. To receive Declaration of Interest

Cllr Sohal - Slough Borough Councillor

146. Consideration of Dispensation Applications relating to the Code of Conduct

None

147. Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 14th June 2016

RESOLVED: Minutes of the meeting held on 14th June 2016 be approved

148. Matters Arising

- Cllr Hussain came late but present
- Allotments- burning of grass is becoming an issue. Ask SBC for Bins otherwise other avenues will have to be explored. It was pointed out by Councillors that this issue has been discussed many times in the past.
- Council suggest that the allotmentment holders burn grass once it is dried.

149. Police Liaison (If Present)

- Pc Daniel Burt introduced PC Sophie Gardner as new PC to the area
- ASB -the Neighbourhood team is experiencing slight increase and ask the Public to report any incidents
- When reporting about Kids gathering-let them know how many and what they are doing
- Burglaries in the area are down but encourage the public to lock garage doors and windows
- The team is targeting certain people to bring crime down
- Motor vehicle theft is coming down
- Theft at the BP/Tesco on Wexham Road has increased
- Drinking at Upton Lea shops- Police are dealing with this but there are no CCTV cameras
- Drinking is prohibited in Public areas
- Generally hate crime is up since the Referendum but Wexham area has not experienced any increase
- Reports of Drugs and Driving of flashy cars at Daws Moor Close

150. Public Question Time

 Mr Zaccharie of Kazak Interiors introduced himself and requested that his company has done some plastering work at the Hall in the Boardroom for four days and they have not been paid. When asked who employed his company's services a name of Bobby Singh was mentioned.

- Tina pointed out that she has received two invoices -one from Kazak Interiors and the other from Simplex Construction for the said work
- To establish who instructed the company to do the work a meeting with Cllr Gahir, Malik and Khan along with The Clerk take place to resolve the issues
- It was pointed out that any instruction to carry out work by Councillors or Officers a declaration of interest must be made
- Councillors/Officers are personally liable if work is given without the permission of the Council

151. Information report from Members and Borough Councilors

- Cllr Sohal- Council Forum was not attended by the Parish representative on the 11th of July, only have three meetings per annum
- Cllr Sohal reported that the Wexham Park Hospital are applying for A&E + Car park and the the Council should support this application as it is going to benefit the area. He also pointed out that the Hedges are overgrown at the corner of Uxbridge Road and Church Lane adjacent to the Parish Allotments. Cllr Dar will talk to the appropriate department of SBC. He further reported that trees inside the Allotments need trimming.
- Cllr Aldridge reported that the Wexham Road site has been boarded ready for construction
- Cllr Akbar reported that she attended the Joe Cox Vigil
- It was pointed out that a Newsletter needs to be sent out- meeting of the Newsletter Group to be called

152. Report of RFO and and Financial statement for May 2016

- Approved and 25 cheques signed
- RFO reported on the Cooker upstairs and pointed out that a Commercial cooker is needed and the cost could be in the region of £10000 - to bring the kitchen to meet the health and safety regulationsreport in September meeting
- The Clerk also pointed out that the Heating requirements in the Hall can be met without removing all the Radiators and estimated cost could be in the region of £20000- more estimates to be obtained

153. Risk Assessment

In hand - a lot of work has been completed

The Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Signed	Dated
Signeu	Dateu